
From: Kevin Bryant
To: kevin@kevinbryant.comkevin@kevinbryant.com

Date: 2/20/2012 1:45:08 PM
Subject: FW: Thank you for standing with us!

________________________________________
From: Blake Herring [blake.herring@gmail.com]
Sent: Monday, February 20, 2012 1:29 PM
To: Kevin Bryant
Subject: Thank you for standing with us!

Dear Senator Bryant,

I hope this letter finds you and finds you well, I wanted to take a moment and thank you on behalf of myself and all the other South 
Carolinians that you so faithfully stood behind and represented with senators Davis, Bright and Martin in bringing our much wanted 
amendment to the restructuring bill up for a vote and challenging your peers.  I fear many of your peers have lost their way and I am 
thankful for men and women like you that have the courage to stand up and remind them that they have duty to do what is right and 
represent the people of our great state faithfully and that means listening to us and that is what you and your colleges did for us and we 
thank you.  We believe, like you, that total transparency is a must to minimize and prevent unwanted corruption in our state.  Thank you 
again for your support and I hope you will stand with us again when we bring this to door in the future,

Take care and God Speed,
-Blake Herring
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